{ityy of Concord, Aew Hampshire

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

CITY HALL « 41 GREEN STREET » 03301

Jim BouLey
MavoRr
TO: Members of City Council
FROM: Mayor Bouley
DATE: June 5, 2018
RE: Transportation Policy Advisory Committee Appointment

[ propose the appointment of the following individual to the Transportation Policy
Advisory Committee to serve as an At-Large Representative for a three year term that

will expire June 30, 2021.

e Ryan Buchanan, 16 Downing Street, Concord. Mr. Buchanan’s letter of interest
1s attached.

[n accordance with Section 15 of the City Council Rules, these proposed appointments
are being distributed to City Council as information in advance of formal action at the

July 9, 2018 City Council meeting.



Bonenfant, Janice
o e e T e P e P T RO S i/ e R

From: Dick Lemieux <concordward4@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, May 14, 2018 5:28 PM

To: Bonenfant, Janice

Cc: Mulholland, Michelle; Kenison, Linda; Mack, Robert
Subject: Fwd: TPAC Ryan Buchanan

Hi Janice,

Attached is some background info from Ryan Buchanan, who was nominated by Councilor Kenison for
TPAC. I have talked with him by telephone and, on that basis, recommend he be appointed to TPAC.

Rob,

Would you please put Ryan on your mailing list and also please see that he is on the distribution list for the May

24 TPAC meeting as a guest?

Thanks....

Dick

Dick Lemieux, P. E.. Retired

Chair, Transportation Policy Advisory Committee (TPAC)

President, Friends of the Merrimack River Greenway Trail (MRGT.ORG)
Former Concord City Councilor, Ward 4

Concord is New Hampshire's first Complete Streets Community

Concord is New Hampshire's first Bicycle Friendly Community

Begin forwarded message:

From: Ryan Buchanan <rtbuch2018/wgmail.com>
Date: May 3, 2018 at 3:32:57 PM EDT

To: concordward4/c gmail.com

Subject: TPAC Ryan Buchanan

Good Afternoon,

My name is Ryan Buchanan and here is my letter giving a brietf outline of who I am. I am from
Virginia Beach, Va originally, and attended school at Tidewater Community College and Old
Dominion University. While at TCC I worked at an internship with the Virginia Beach Police
Department, working with the traffic police and helping out with minor traffic flow and rerouting
during construction projects.

I was also in the US Navy, while on board the USS Leyte Gulf I would be part of the security
detail and planning for the traffic coming on and off the piers to access the ship. I am also about
to complete my BA in Business Account this month, and I am looking for an excellent

opportunity to sever my community further as I did in Virginia, and in the military. I look
1



forward to hearing back from you soon, and I cannot wait to get started in helping to improve the
city and community [ call home!

Ryan Buchanan



